
 Minutes of Llanbedr Community Council 7.9.23 

 

Declaration of Interest – Hall solar panels.  . Support in principle.  

Word of welcome to the meeting, and thanks for the August meeting re HAL.  Extend condolences to 

Jason Coleman's family in their recent  bereavement. 

 Minutes correct, and the Clerk was thanked for recording a special committee 3.8.23 re HAL. Will go 

on the website, and July minutes. 

FINANCE REPORT 

£30230.53 in the bank at the end of August 

September  payments agreed. 

 Jane Taylor Williams will help with the budget. 

Issues 

1. The cemetery and never cut – Work To be done this month. 

2. New Road – quick wins and   The questionnaire 

Invited the project manager to council meeting, but this was not approved . Send to Dafydd Gibbard 

Chief Executive of Gwynedd council to complain. 

There will be a meeting as before on the 29th of September. At 11.00 hours. (invitation only from 

GG) 

Questionnaire done.  How many took part in this? 

Stating disappointment in the lack of communication.  That the two County Councillors have also 

sought a site meeting. 

JTW noted that the money has been received  months ago for the Llanbedr works,  but realises now 

Ardudwy's green corridor will also benefit.  This is supposed to be Llanbedr's money. 

That the traffic markers, security cameras, noise monitors and pollution should have been installed 

before summer holidays.  Late August on them being installed.  Such a misinterpretation of data. 

Cllr AH  noted that the road counters had been cut but now repaired.  That's again a flaw in the data. 

Cllr Gwynfor Owen Report 

1. Weekend Beer Festival – train service no avail.  No information available regarding bus times. 

2. Meeting 29.9.23 – frustration and disappointment. Refusing to meet with Council beforehand. 

3. Arranged  someone from Blaenau Ffestiniog to  the next Council to discuss electric cars and car 

sharing scheme. 

Cygh Annwen Hughes Report 

1. That the traffic flow counters had been broken, but now repaired. 

2. Tidy up Team  –clearing near the public toilets recently. 



3. One toilet still closed.  Going To complain about this. 

4. Scaffolding work at Primary School – not aware of what's going on  No mention   at the last 

meeting of the Governors. 

Meeting 3.8.23 

A very constructive meeting .  Request for Us to hold another meeting in October. 

It was passed that all Councils re-discuss the financial situation in their September meetings.  

Recommend they continue to contribute until the end of March 2024.  Give them more time at HAL 

to get organized, and get some grant awards back by then – 6 months. 

Questions arising is HAL  a private company or community led company.  And are the Councils 

entitled to give financial contributions to private companies? 

Environmental Policy – draft of this .  

There are a few things that are not consistent  regarding the policy. Need to consider not cutting 

some spaces and thus saving costs. 

FOOT PATHS 

 Path 7 Graig Fawr done/ 

Also Route 62 

Need to cut paths around Coed Llety  Walter  – Coed Mawr. 

What’s  happening  on path 1 - ? 

Need a sign near Gellibant indicating a public footpath down to Hendre Waelod. 

Path near Gilfach Goch still unpaved. 

Gwynedd Council Matters – main road 

1.  Cypla road passing signs needed. 

2.  Stone wall collapsing near the picnic ground. 

3. Parking at  entrance to the Wenallt – blocking the occupier  from going to his property. 

4. Rhiw Garth Goch – pot holes again.. Inform Gwynedd Council of all this. 

6. Train Station - Talwrn Bach – The Clerk  sending once again a request to  have  a dog poop bin 

somewhere near the train station.  In the hope of getting a rubbish bin on the platform. 

HAL – meeting with Area Councillors on 11.10.23 in Llanbedr Village Hall at 7.30 

 

 


